
















 

 
 

106 Danehill Road 
Newton, MA 02461 
November 15, 2021 

 
 
Mr. Peter Dimond, Chair 
City of Newton Historical Commission 
c/o City of Newton 
Department of Planning and Development 
100 Commonwealth Avenue 
Newton, MA 02459 
 
Attention: Ms. Valerie Birmingham, Chief Preservation Planner, 
vbirmingham@newtonma.gov 
 
Re: 131 Danehill Road Demolition Review: Request to Demolish Historically 

Significant House 
 
Dear Mr. Dimond: 
 
We have owned and lived at 106 Danehill Road, in proximity to 131 Danehill Road since 
the 1980s. During the past years, we have had the opportunity to view this beautifully 
designed building and recognize this house as a significant historical and architectural 
property and part of the majestic tenor of our neighborhood. 
 
Our neighbors, Mitch and Carol Fischman, at 141 Brush Hill Road have outlined 
reasons in their opposition letter to the Historical Commission. We share in opposing 
the demolition of the structure at 131 Danehill Road because of its historical importance 
of its period and style. 
 
Homes along Danehill Road were mostly constructed during the 1930s, including ours. 
Dozens of homes built during the 1930s still exist today. These homes are on Danehill, 
Brush Hill, Nod Hill, Leeward, and parts of Bound Brook Roads, as well as along 
Dedham Street. The neighborhood provides an ambience of classical, older homes. 
New construction, likely dramatically larger in size, will detract from the characteristic 
and ambience of the neighborhood. 
 
Please let me know if you have any questions.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Joyce College 
Alan Goldman 
(Home) 617-965-2319 

mailto:vbirmingham@newtonma.gov


 

 
 

Helen M. Lebowitz 
30 Brush Hill Road 
Newton, MA 02461 

November 16, 2021 
 
Mr. Peter Dimond, Chair 
City of Newton Historical Commission 
c/o City of Newton 
Department of Planning and Development 
100 Commonwealth Avenue 
Newton, MA 02459 
 
Attention: Ms. Valerie Birmingham, Chief Preservation Planner, 
vbirmingham@newtonma.gov 
 
Re: 131 Dane Hill Road Demolition Review: Request to Demolish Historically 

Significant House 

Dear Mr. Dimond: 
My husband Robert and I have owned and lived at 30 Brush Hill Road, near 131 Dane 
Hill Road, since September 1973.  During the past 48 years, we have had the opportunity 
to see this house nearly every day and recognize it as a significant historical and 
architectural property. 
 
Our neighbor, Mitch and Carol Fischman, at 41 Brush Hill Road has outlined reasons in 
their opposition letter to the Historical Commission that we share in opposing the 
demolition of the structure at 131 Dane Hill Road. We share our opposition because of 
131 Dane Hill’s historical and architectural importance for its period, style, architect and 
context.   
 
Homes along Dane Hill Road were almost all constructed during the 1930s, including our 
home around the corner on Brush Hill Road, which is also a mid-1930s structure. In fact, 
dozens of homes which were built during the 1930’s forming the immediate neighborhood 
still exist today on Dane Hill, Brush Hill, Nod Hill, Leeward, and parts of Bound Brook 
Roads, and along Dedham Street.  
 
Please let me know if you have any questions. My understanding is that several neighbors 
plan to attend the November 18, 2021 on-line public hearing to oppose this demolition of 
131 Dane Hill Road. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Helen M. Lebowitz 

mailto:vbirmingham@newtonma.gov
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